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MCIR Updates  

• MCIR has been updated to support Online Site Re-Enrollment.  (Ref. #870, 872, 873, 1019, 1020) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

• MCIR Language selection has been expanded beyond English and Spanish. Language can be 
identified for Add/Edit Person and Add/Edit Responsible Party. The fields support “type-ahead” 
autofill for selecting language.  Language options now include the following: (Ref #1064) 

o Arabic 
o German 
o Persian 
o French 
o Hindi 
o Italian 
o Japanese 
o Korean 
o Dutch 
o Polish 
o Russian 
o Thai 
o Turkish 
o Ukrainian 
o Vietnamese 
o Chinese 



• The MCIR Perinatal Hep B Prevention Program (PHBPP) module case Edit Person Language field has 
been updated to use the MCIR Language list above. Similarly, the field supports “type-ahead” autofill 
to select a Language.  (Ref. #1333) 

• The MCIR Internal Provider Support and Data Quality staff now has the ability to independently 
process vaccination file imports/exports from Wisconsin. Previously our technical vendor had to 
process these files. (Ref. #934, 936, 1031) 

 
Bug Fixes  

• Display of VFC search results has been updated to sort Newest Orders first. (Ref. #204) 
• A typo in header of the Site Certification Expiring Listing Report was corrected to “…as of {Today's 

Date + 3 months. Previously it displayed a date that was “- 3 months.” (Ref. #950) 
• The Batch Report screen was missing the check box to “Add to Roster.” This has been corrected. 

(Ref. #1099) 
• An issue with selecting an LHD site for adoption processing for internal MCIR staff has been 

corrected. The correct LHD sites will now be displayed when staff are processing adoptions. (Ref. 
#1145) 

• An error has been corrected to properly handle HL7 messages with H1N1 (127) and PMC (Sanofi). 
(Ref. #1651) 

• If Product Maintenance-Product Details page is updated and Submit is clicked, the existing shortage 
dose volume amounts are not nullified. This was causing issues with inventory calculations. (Ref. 
1685) 

 
 

If you have questions or need assistance, please contact your Field Representative, MCIR Region, or  
MCIR SOM Help Desk at MDHHS-MCIRHelp@michigan.gov. 
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